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LONG RANGE PLANNING MEETING AGENDA

ISSUE:  How to keep existing members engaged and grow the Section’s membership while opportunities for in-person events are limited.
Short-term Goal:  Keeping Existing Members Engaged in the Section.
A. Take Full Advantage of the Section’s Social Media Platforms:  Thanks to the efforts of many of our social-media-savvy members, the Section has an excellent Facebook page and website, and we should take full advantage of them.  Specifically, we need to continue to create content for the Section’s social media platforms, and use them to fully promote Section activities.  We also need to explore strategies to draw people to our social media platforms.  How can we increase our social media visibility?

B. Sponsor Remote CLEs:  Since it is unlikely that we will be able to have in-person CLEs for the remainder of the calendar year, we should provide CLEs remotely when feasible.

C. Sponsor Free Lunchtime Speaker Events:  Some suggestions for possible speakers are below:  
1. A panel of Agency Clerks. 
2. Governor’s General Counsel, or a panel of Agency General Counsels. 
3. The new chief judge at DOAH when one is appointed.

4. Co-sponsored events with the other groups that would expand the Section’s profile.  One possibility might be the Federalist Society, and a possible topic could be administrative law and separation of powers.  Other suggestions for groups to co-sponsor remote events?

5. Other suggestions for speakers/topics?
D. Continued Sponsorship of Community Activities and Charitable Endeavors:  Tabitha has done an excellent job of getting the Section involved in sponsoring events that help those in need, and the Section should continue to encourage and publicize those events.  How can the Section continue its recent success in pairing social activities with charitable endeavors?
E. Any other suggestions for keeping members engaged in the short term?
I. Long-term Goal:  Continuing Growth of the Section’s Membership.
A. Young Lawyers:  Continue to:  (1) sponsor events that create interest among younger lawyers; (2) provide Administrative Law CLEs that assist members in satisfying their basic skills requirement.

B. Local Chapters:  Continue to support the South Florida Chapter and establishment of a Central Florida Chapter.  How can the Section best facilitate the continued development of the South Florida Chapter and the successful launch of Central Florida Chapter?

C. Diversity:  Continue to evaluate how the Section is doing to increase diversity, in its membership as well as on the Executive Council.  Should the Section establish an ad hoc committee on diversity?

D. State Government Attorneys:  Continue the Section’s outreach to attorneys in state agencies, with the goal of increasing Section membership.  The Section should continue the following that were recently initiated under Brian Newman’s leadership:  

1. Customized CLE programs for state agencies:  Before the pandemic, the Section held a successful half-day CLE program for attorneys at the Department of Health that a number of ALJs attended.  When circumstances permit, the Section should see if other state agencies (such as DMS, AHCA, DFS, FDOT, and DOC) would be interested in having a program at their agency.  Could these be done virtually?

2. General Counsel liaison:  This is another recommendation from last year’s long-range plan.  Stefan Grow, the General Counsel at AHCA, had agreed to be the Section’s liaison, but he is now leaving AHCA to enter private practice.  Who can replace him?  

E. Private Attorneys:  Seek to increase membership in larger law firms that have attorneys who practice administrative law.  Members of the Executive Council who are private attorneys could encourage other attorneys in their firms and call attorneys they know in other private firms to encourage more of their attorneys to join the Section.   
F. Certification:  The Section should continue to promote the 2020 SFGAP exam.  Now that the SFGAP exam has been revised, it should be much more appealing to members of the Section.  But in order for certification to lead to more members, we need to not only promote the exam, but also to provide more opportunities for test takers to earn the necessary credits to sit for the exam.  Gar Chisenhall and others on the Executive Council have been assembling study materials and meeting to discuss ways to promote the SFGAP exam (and by extension, the Section).  Last year’s long-range plan established a goal of having at least 15 people take the 2020 exam.  The pandemic may actually provide some members with down time that they could use to study for the exam.

G. DOAH Trial Academy:  This was an excellent event that our immediate past-chair Brian Newman spearheaded.  The Section should resume holding it on an annual basis when circumstances permit.
H. Other Ways to Increase Promotion of the Section:  We should continue to look for ways to promote the Section and the services it provides for its members.  The Long-Range Planning Committee has recommended that we study other sections (including but not limited to the Appellate Practice, Health Law, Solo & Small Firm and Trial Lawyers Sections), in order to ascertain if there are aspects of those sections’ operations or promotions that our Section can emulate.  

II. Other Suggestions?

